Special Meeting Minutes

May 1, 2017

ATTENDING:

Chairman John McCormick, III, Peter Rotando, David Lindberg (vacation), Town Administrator Anita Scheipers, Senator Harriet Chandler and Four Members of Town of Selectmen of the Town of West Boylston, selected Representatives from the Department of Conservation and Recreation, the Water Resources Authority

- 1. Meeting opened by Town Adminstrator Anita Scheipers at 2:00 p.m. seeking help in the process of gaining land, currently belonging to the Commonwealth of Massachusetts, in order to create a new cemetery.
- Senator Chandler asked if there were preferred areas of land that could be used for the cemetery.
 Members of the Board of Selectmen and state officials offered their input on available parcels. Persons in attendance had the opportunity to view available parcels on topical maps, which the state officials brought.
- 3. Persons in attendance agreed that more study and review need to be conducted to find a location suitable to the town and within the parameters of state requirements.

4. The meeting adjourned at 3:15 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Peter N. Rotando, Clerk

> 10:40 M